
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1321 
 

Asked on Wednesday, 9 November 2022 
 
 
DR M ROBINSON ASKED THE MINISTER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT AND 
THE GREAT BARRIER REEF AND MINISTER FOR SCIENCE AND YOUTH 
AFFAIRS (HON M SCANLON)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to camping on North Stradbroke and Moreton Islands—  
 
Will the Minister advise in relation to the current requirement for COVID-19 vaccine 
certificates to be produced with bookings given that the Public Health Emergency has 
ended in Queensland? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for the question. 
 
The Quandamooka Yoolooburrabee Aboriginal Corporation (QYAC) manages visitors to 
the Minjerribah Recreation Area through Minjerribah Camping and to the Moreton 
Island Recreation Area through Mulgumpin Camping.  
 
QYAC publishes its COVID-19 safety information and measures for Minjerribah and 
Mulgumpin on its relevant websites at https://minjerribahcamping.com.au and 
https://www.mulgumpincamping.net.au/. 
 
As a large employer of First Nations peoples, the safety and wellbeing of employees, 
guests and the local community is paramount.  
 
 

https://minjerribahcamping.com.au/
https://www.mulgumpincamping.net.au/

